
Municipality of Thames Centre

Council Highlights
May 29, 2023

Charity Depot Presentation
Mayor McMillan and Environmental Services Superintendent Kevin
Willson made presentations to MS Bike Ride, Optimist Club of North
Dorchester and Thorndale Optimist Club of $919.98 each, this money
is the proceeds of the 2023 Charity Depot material Sales.  Each group
assisted with the Charity Depots held at the FlightExec Centre on
April 29 and the Thorndale Community Centre on May 6.  100% of the
proceeds raised from the depots are split equally between each
group.  Mayor McMillan thanked the residents for supporting the
Charity Depots

In Brief
During the Meeting, Council also: 

Approved a Minor Variance to allow a reduction to the MDS setback to a dwelling unit for 22853 Heritage
Road 
Approved a Consent to Sever Land at 2227 Hamilton Road to split a farm located within two
municipalities
Approved a Consent to Sever Land at 4301 Putnam Road to create 4 new residential lots
Approved a Consent to Sever Land at 5050 Avon Drive to dispose of a surplus farm dwelling
Approved temporary zoning to allow a mobile home for a maximum of 10 years at 22538 Purple Hill Road
Extended the Facility Use Agreement with the Boys and Girls Club of London until December 31, 2023,
to provide programs to the youth of Thames Centre
Received a Financial Report from the Director of Financial Services/Treasurer and directed the surplus
be allocated to reserves
Council did not support the Community Infrastructure and Housing Accelerator Order (CIHAO)
requested by Farhi Holdings Corporation
Received a report on the proposed new Provincial Policy Statement from the Director of Planning and
Development Services and directed staff to forward the report to the Province as comments on the
review of the proposed policies 
Council appointed Eric Boulard as Chief Building Official
Approved the establishment of Human Resources Manager Position

Pictured L to R: Mayor McMillan, Bob Graham,
Thorndale Optimist, Kevin Willson. EESD

Appointment of CAO
Mayor McMillian announced the appointment
of David Barrick as the Chief Administrative
Officer for the Municipality of Thames Centre
as of June 12, 2023.  See the news release  for
more information:          
 www.thamescentre.on.ca

Pictured L to R: Mayor McMillan, John Andrigo North
Dorchester Optimist, Kevin Willson, EESD


